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EXCELLENCE . . . . RESPECT . . . . COURAGE . . . . DETERMINATION . . . . FRIENDSHIP . . . . EQUALITY 

Tuesday 29th March – Year 5 - Fabulous Finish 

Wednesday 30th March – Nursery - Fabulous 

Finish – Superhero day 

Wednesday 30th March – Year 3/4 – trip to the 

Science Museum  

Wednesday 30th March – Year 6 – Grafham 

Water trip  

Thursday 31st March – Year 2 - Fabulous Finish 

Newsletter 11 – Spring term       Friday 25th March 2022 

This week’s letters home  

All – Extra Curricular Clubs  

Year 1 (selected) – Phonics tuition 

 

 

National Online Safety this week:  

What parents need to know about phone scams (see poster 

attached to email). 

Scammers’ tricks have become more sophisticated in the digital age: 
now they can convincingly pretend to represent our bank, our health 
services or even our loved ones. Stay wise to their rapidly evolving 
schemes and protect yourself – and your family – with today’s 
#WakeUpWednesday guide to phone scams. 

If you haven't signed up to National Online Safety already, 

please take advantage of this brilliant resource by following the 

link HERE 

Dear Parents, 

What a difference it makes having the sun out! Everyone has been 

in good spirits and the children are very busy finishing off their 

current projects including their project books to share with you in 

the lead up to the Easter break.  

After Easter children will move into their summer uniform which 

for children in Years 3 - 6 is a polo shirt in their family colour or a 

summer dress in their family colour. For children in reception or 

nursery this is a blue summer dress should they wish.  

A big warm welcome back to Miss S Bennett who came back as a 

teaching assistant in Year 2 (Serpens Class).           

Have a lovely weekend and enjoy the sunshine! 

Denise Burgess 

We hope that all parents and carers have a 

lovely Mother’s Day this Sunday. We’d also like 

to say a huge thank you to the Friends of Great 

Denham who organised the Mother’s Day 

Flowers this year. 

Please remember that school finishes for all children at 1:30 next Friday 1st April and there is no Friday afternoon club or 

after school club on this day. 

There are still some places available for extra curricular clubs. These can be booked on PAY360. 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/great-denham-primary-school
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Last week was National Science Week and GDPS children (and staff!) had 
so much fun!  
 
All of the children across the school were involved and there was a 
competition, class vs class! Each day, children were asked to examine 
zoomed in pictures, identify famous scientists and spot the odd one out. 
This certainly put our science skills to the test. 
 
On top of this, children investigated how to make flowers colourful. They 
made patterns with skittles and explored their outside spaces whilst on a 
scavenger hunt. There was also a competition to see who could make the 
tallest tower using just paper and cellotape and we tested the theory that 
your arm span length is the same as your height. 
 
Throughout the week, we met several scientists who inspired many of our 
children. We met a nurse, marine biologist, science teacher and food 
scientist and asked them many questions about their careers.  
 
And so, the moment you have all been waiting for!! The results are in… It 
was very close…  
  
Drum roll please………. 
 
3rd place - Volans 
2nd place - Vela 
1st place - Phoenix 
 
Phoenix - You can now choose a science workshop for your class next term! 
Congratulations!! 
 
A huge well done to all classes for taking part!  
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YEAR GROUP  

UPDATE  

 

 
 
 
  

What a fabulous term our Reception children have had exploring different types of transport, 
visiting the Steam Railway and learning all about what makes us healthy. The children have 
shown so much determination in all of their learning and produced some amazing work. We 
have been really blown away by their fabulous art work which they have created this term, 
especially their 100 decker bus; it has everything from swimming pools to party decks! Their 
imaginations really ran wild.  The children have all been working extremely hard on their 
reading and writing and I am sure you will all agree that they have come on so far and we are 
so proud of them.  
 
This week we have finished the term on a high with our ‘Walk to school Week’ and Art 
morning. Thank you to everyone who has walked with us this week, it has been so lovely to 
see so many of you there. Here are a few pictures from the week.  
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SPORTS 
UPDATE 

 
Tuesday 29th March 

Year 5 & 6  
Quicksticks tournament 
Bedford Hockey stadium 

4-6pm 
 

Wednesday 30th March 
Year 5 & 6  

Athletics training 
Great Denham Primary 

3:15-4:15pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 & 4 Girls Basketball Week 1 

This was a new competition, which both teams absolutely loved! The 

girls worked hard to support each other, move into space and develop 

their dribbling and passing. The girls are ready and motivated for week 

2. 

Team: Amelia, Anaya, Anna, Cawthar, Cleusia, Danielle, Eloise, Emilie, 

Florence, Gracie, Lena & Summayah 

 

 

Year 5 Netball tournament 

Wow - what an exciting tournament this was for Great Denham! 

Girls 7-a-side 

The girls played some of their strongest netball to date, winning all of 

their group matches until they faced Bedford Girls A team. 

Unfortunately, they lost which put them in second position in their 

group. They played a semi- final match against Bedford Modern 

school, which saw them put up a strong fight, however they just 

missed out on reaching the finals. Playing for third place, they were 

determined to win and what a game it was. Our defenders were 

strong, centre court play quick and our attackers took every chance to 

score a goal! Congratulations girls a thoroughly deserved 3rd place 

(out of 13 teams) for you all- we are very proud! 

Team: Alesha, Alice, Amelia, Deborah, Eliyah, Grace, Holli & Sienna 

 

 

 

 

Our year 5 & 6 pupils have enjoyed completing this week's orienteering challenge 

around Great Denham, using a map of the local area. They planned their routes as a 

team and were determined to be the first team back to the school gates, with all 10 

answers. It was great to see enthusiastic and determined pupils working so well 

together. Well done to you all! 

Next week we are excited to finish the half term with an intra-school family 

competition. This is an opportunity to celebrate new skills learnt throughout the half 

term and to experience family competition. Good luck everyone! 
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Mixed High 5  

This tournament was great as all team members followed a rotation of positions, which suited the players well. The team 

played against very strong opposition, developing their passing, attacking and defending throughout the afternoon. It was 

great to see their determination and team work flourish. Well done for finishing in 3rd place overall, we are very proud of 

you! 

Team: Alana, Ava, Charlie, Julia, Ken, Max & Zara 

 

Year 5&6 Mixed Hockey tournament 

Many weeks of training after school definitely payed off for this team and wow what a performance.  The team played 

strongly from the start; passing, tackling and defending well on a much bigger pitch than they were used to. The results 

were very close; winning two matches, losing two matches and drawing one. Congratulations team- we are very excited 

to see how you get on next week at the Quick sticks tournament. 

Team: Charlie, Charlie S, Grace, Hugo, Joe-Joe, Ken, Niamh, Oscar, Sienna, Summer 

 

Year 2 - Serpens Multi skills festival 

Serpens class enjoyed an afternoon in the sunshine, whilst participating in unihoc, football and dance activities. Sports 

leaders from Biddenham supported the children in activities that developed their skill and understanding of these 

different sports. It was an afternoon enjoyed by all- well done Serpens for showing all of our values and being stars! 
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Sustrans Big Walk and wheel 21st March - 1st April 

Well done and thank you to all of you who have walked, cycled or scooted to school this week. One week done, one more 

week to go!  

Forest school 

Many pupils across the school have also enjoyed the opportunity to learn outdoors at Forest School this half term doing 

various fun activities including toasting marshmallows, bird spotting and tree climbing and even getting the chance to 

hold a newt. 
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If you’re looking for some fun activities to do over the 

next few weeks, visit us at Climb Quest and book a 

climbing session for you, your family and friends. Read on 

for information about Easter Holidays, free Have A Go 

sessions and the National Lottery Days Out scheme!  You 

have until 31.3.22 to book your National Lottery climb 

with us! 

BOOK HERE 

On April 25th we are holding FREE ‘Have A Go' sessions. 

These are special sessions for people with additional 

needs who haven’t been to Climb Quest yet, to come and 

try climbing on our walls. We share an ethos around 

inclusion for all, supporting groups and individuals to 

challenge themselves, and promoting healthy lifestyle 

activities. 

Our friendly team will be here to support and encourage, 

and we’ll also have two climbing hoists for anyone who 

needs some extra help to climb. 

Sessions are at 4pm, 4.30pm, 5pm and 5.30pm. Numbers 

are limited so be sure to book ahead. Parents and carers 

are welcome on the arena. 

If you have any questions, just email us at 

mk@climbquest.co.uk.  

You can book your tickets online via the SEND session 

option on our website. 

BOOK HERE 

https://promote.rollerdigital.com/t/i-l-chuiilt-tjldjuihdk-j/
https://clipnclimb.booknow.software/book/s/?site=a0I4L000000LdoiUAC
mailto:mk@climbquest.co.uk.
https://clipnclimb.booknow.software/book/s/?site=a0I4L000000LdoiUAC
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We are delighted to be hosting an in-person get together for the first 
time in two years! Come and join us for a cuppa, some cake and a 

chat.  Whether you have been to our events before or if you are a new 
parent carer, everyone will be very welcome. 

No need to book, just come along and join us. 

Kempston Council Chambers, 104 Bedford Road, Kempston, MK42 8BG 

 

The healthy parent carer programme is designed to improve parent carers' health and wellbeing by promoting 
emotional balance through understanding, empowerment, confidence and resilience. 

Kerri and Karen of Bedford Borough Parent Carer Forum are leading on the delivery of the programme to parent carers 
of children who have SEND in Bedford Borough.  Kerri and Karen are both parent carers themselves. 
 
The course lasts for 12 weeks running every Tuesday from 19th April (with a week's break on Tuesday 31st May for half 
term).  If you sign up, you will need to commit to the full 12 weeks.  Places are limited so please book quickly if you 
would like to join.  
 
We have been running two courses already this term and the feedback from parent carers who have attended has been 
really positive.  
 
Quotes from parents who have attended this term: 
 
'I'm really enjoying this' 
'This course has really inspired me' 
'It's great talking to other parents who get it' 
'I  really love these sessions, why are more people not doing them? 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/healthy-parent-carer-training-tickets-294470327677
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/healthy-parent-carer-training-tickets-294470327677
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21st March – Mothering Sunday  

15th April – Good Friday 

17th April – Easter Sunday 

18th April – Easter Monday 

 

 

 

14th February- Valentine’s Day 

 

Please note that on Friday 9th September 2022 there will 

be no Friday afternoon club or after school club available 

on this day. School will end for all children at 1:30pm.  

We are letting you know now to give you plenty of time 

to make alternative arrangements. This date marks the 

10-year anniversary of our school being open and we will 

be hosting celebrations for ex pupils and staff on the 

afternoon that day. The children in school will enjoy 

celebrations in the morning as well. If you have older 

children who attended GDPS please share the flyer with 

them and ask them to put the date in their diary - we 

would love to see them and show them how the school 

has changed over the years as well as share memories 

with them! 
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LOCAL EVENTS & ADVERTS 
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